BETHANY HOMAN

Missionary in Peru

* Continued outreach
ministries in Vifiani and
near the school project.

* God'’s blessing on the
ministries in Calvary
Baptist Church

* For God to provide the
additional $21,000 for the
first phase of the school
building project.
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Summer
Ministries

January and February are our summer months here in Peru. We celebrated the anniversary of
Iglesia Bautista Calvario (Calvary Baptist Church) in January. We also held two vacation
Bible school programs in February. The Stover family led a team in Vifiani, and Pastor Henry
and I led a team in Cinthia (near the land for the school project). It was a great blessing to
have over 5o children and many parents attend in each location. ‘We were able to present the
gospel each day and see children and parents accept the Lord as their personal Savior in both
programs. Please pray as we continue to work in these two locations to see ministries grow
and eventually churches planted in these areas of the city.

We then held a work day on the school property to build a shade structure out of wood poles
and grass mats. This will allow me to hold weekly Kid’s Bible Club each Saturday. This is the
first ministry that I have been able to use the school land for and it thrills my heart to see

God working in this location even as we wait for the funds to come in for our initial building

program.

Building Program

God has blessed beyond my dreams for us to be able to buy the 1,008 square meters (10,850
square feet) of land for a Christian school. I have budgeted $35,000 for the initial phase of
building in order to be able to start the school project in March of 2023. We have already
received $14,000 of that money! Please pray with me that the additional $21,000 will come
in by April so that we can build and have time to be approved to start this next school year!
I am currently meeting with architects to prepare official plans for our buildings. We will
then build the brick security wall and three initial classrooms to start the kindergarten
program. As God blesses we will build more office spaces and an auditorium on the first
floor to complete Phase 1 of the building. Iam praying that God will allow us to use the
auditorium space to also start a new church on the property in the next few years. In Phase
2 we will build the second floor and start the elementary school classes, and in Phase 3 we
will build the third floor for the high school classes. Please pray that God will bless this new

| ministry, and that He will give me wisdom in each step of the process.
|




